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Upcoming Events 

All Saints Service, New Hope Choir ñRequiemò Sunday November 4 11:00 AM 

Rayôs Farewell Potluck/ Chili Cook-off Sunday November 4 12  noon 

Rayôs Farewell Sermon Sunday November 11 11:00 AM 

Stewardship Luncheon Sunday November 18 12 noon 

With a contagious sense of anticipa-
tion around New Hope Church and 
with great expectations for what the 
New Year will bring, it is time to con-
sider what support will be needed next 
year in the way of time, talent and fi-
nancial resources.  The theme for this 
year is taken from chapter 21 of 
Johnôs gospel.   
After his resurrection, Jesus appears to 
the disciples by the Sea of Tiberias 
and they share a delicious breakfast of 
fresh fish on the beach.  Jesus then 
engages Peter in a memorable dia-
logue.  Three times, he asks Peter, ñDo 
you love me?ò  Peter responds each 
time, ñYes Lord, you know that I love 
you.ò  Then Jesus gives him and all of 

us, some instructions, ñFeed my 
sheep.ò  It is a clear and simple re-
quest issued to all those who love the 
Lord. 

In the coming weeks we will explore 
ways we can expand our vision of 
what it means to ñfeedò or to care for 
others through the ministries of our 
congregation.  We will ask of our-
selves, ñWhat does the Lord require of 
meò?  We will think bigger and wider 
and more creatively about how we can 
better serve in our time and place. 

While additional financial resources 
will be needed to support our growing 
ministries, just remember that good 
stewardship is more than writing a 
check.  It also involves discovering 
how we can give of ourselves, our 
time, compassion, skills and love in 
ways than will improve the lives of 
others.  Please join with me as we at-
tempt to answer Christôs call to ñfeed 
my sheep.ò 

Duke Thompson, Campaign Chair       
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Continuing the 
theme of gratitude 
as we enter the 
month of Novem-
ber, I want to share 

with you a practice that you can 
do every day that will enrich this 
time and help you to focus on 
what is truly giving you life and 
what  is not.  The Examen is a 
spiritual practice that helps us 
trace Godôs presence and call in 
the details of everyday living.  
Historically, The Examen was 
part of a series of spiritual practic-
es Ignatius of Loyola discovered 
through his own spiritual conver-
sion.  The Examen is where we 
look back over our day and ask 
ourselves two questions:  For 
what am I most grateful?  For 
what am I least grateful?   This 
ritual can be shared when the fam-
ily is gathered around the table for 
a meal, or when you are by your-
self saying your prayers either in 
the morning or at night, or when 

you are tucking a child into bed.  
You can keep a journal and note 
each day the things in your life 
that you are grateful for, and the 
things you are not so grateful for.  
It is important to ask both ques-
tions because recognizing and 
naming the things in your day you 
are not grateful for is a way to 
bring awareness to your experi-
ences and reflect on how the voice 
of God speaks through not just the 
moments you are most grateful, 
but the moments that you are not 
grateful.  Matthew Linn, in the 
book Sleeping With Bread: Hold-
ing What Gives You Life, says 
ñWhen I discover something I am 
not grateful for, I name it, feel it, 
and appreciate that I am not deny-
ing it and God is with me in it.  
Healing occurs to the degree I 
welcome all my feelings and let 
myself be loved in them.  I need 
The Examen to help me 
acknowledge feelings of sadness 
and pain and hear how God is 
speaking through them.ò (pages 
10 and 11.)   

 Other ways of asking these ques-
tions:  When did I give and re-

ceive the most love today?  When 
did I give and receive the least 
love today?  When did I feel most 
alive today?  When did I feel life 
draining out of me today?  When 
was I happiest today?  When was 
I saddest?  And my childrenôs fa-
vorite: ñHappies and Crappiesò. 

For the season of Thanksgiving, 
take time to reflect on your days 
and what you are least and most 
grateful for.  Light a candle to re-
mind you the light of divine reve-
lation is in your everyday experi-
ences.  Take time to sit, breathe 
deep, and reflect.  The Holy Spirit 
is working within your life every 
day and you can see it if you take 
time to reflect and be aware of 
your days experiences. 

I am grateful for the time I have 
spent working with Ray Mims 
and the opportunity I have had 
this year to spend as his col-
league.  I am looking forward to 
welcoming our new pastor and the 
opportunities  for ministry God 
has in store for New Hope 
Church.  

God is so good! 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 

Baptism of  Wylie Vaughn Rourke,  

daughter of Emily (Stewart) & Allan Rourke 

Susan VanFleetôs Mission Trip 

Prayers for Sun Van Fleet as she de-
parts on her annual mission trip to 
Guatemala.  Sheôs leaving on Octo-
ber 27th and will return on Novem-
ber 11th.  During the first week, she 
will undertake an ñimmersion tripò 
to learn more about the people, the 
land, and the culture of Guatemala.  
The second week will be spent as-
sisting her mission group in setting 
up day clinics in various villages to 
treat the ill.  She expects theyôll see 
200 people a day. 

This will be Susanôs 12th year on 
this mission trip.  Her brother,  
through his church in Pittsburgh, has 
coordinated this trip for over 15 
years, working with CEDEPCA, a 
nonprofit Christian organization 
headquartered in Guatemala City, 
serving Central America.  



ñRest. Eternal 
Rest. Grant them 
eternal rest.ò Thus 
begins the prayer 
of Gabriel Faureôs 
Requiem, which 

the New Hope Choir will present 
as part of our All Saintsô Celebra-
tion at the 11:00 service on No-
vember 4. The Requiem, with 
deep roots in the Christian tradi-
tion, asks God to grant rest to 
those who have died as well as 
peace to all of us who mourn and 
who will one day face our own 
deaths. 

So often, however, death is any-
thing but peaceful. The agonizing 
battle with cancer; the life ripped 
away in its prime. I have been at 
the bedsides of dying men and 
women, and it has never been 
peaceful. And isnôt death our ene-
my (1 Corinthians 15:26)? 

The Requiem prayer knows of 
deathôs horror. It is not naµve. It 
does not pass over deathôs tor-
ment. But the Requiem also refus-
es to give up hope. In the midst of 
all strife, the Requiem reminds us 
to call out, ñLord have mercy. 
Christ have mercy. Lord have 
mercy.ò We are bold to pray, ñO 
Lord Jesus Christ. Blessed Jesus. 
Lamb of God.ò We are filled with 

the assurance that, ñwith Lazarusò 
and all the saints, we will be 
raised at the last. 

Why this hope? Because those 
who pray the Requiem know that 
in life and death our only comfort 
is that we belong to our ñfaithful 
Savior Jesus Christò (Heidelberg 
Catechism). Our hope in the face 
of death is that Jesus Christ is our 
peace, and he will be our peace 
even beyond the grave. 

I invite you to join the congrega-
tion and choir on November 4 as 
we confess our common hope in 
Jesus Christ and as we celebrate 
the God who in Jesus grants rest 
to all the saints. 

Mark Gorman 

I will conclude my time as the 
Interim Pastor of New Hope 
Church on November11th.  My 
next call is to serve as Interim 
Pastor at the Kernersville Moravi-

an Church in Kernersville, NC 
through a Presbyterian/Moravian 
Covenant Agreement.  In my time 
with you, we have shared laughter 
and tears, hopes and disappoint-
ments, worship and ministry and 
my life has been enriched by 
serving alongside you. 

In the future when I look back on 
my 18 months as your pastor, I 
will be filled with good memories 
and much gratitude for the warm 
and caring relationships we have 
shared.  New Hope Church has 
been richly blessed with members 
and friends who are very gifted 
and dedicated to ministry in 
Christós name.  God has used this 
congregation in marvelous ways 
in the past to share the love of 

Christ to those near and afar.  I 
will be excited to see how Godôs 
plan for the church unfolds in the 
future.  I know that the congrega-
tion will continue to enrich many 
lives. 

As the congregation prepares for 
the arrival of a new Pastor, I pray 
that you will step out in joy to 
welcome them and to willingly 
commit to share of yourself gen-
erously in ministry together.  This 
new relationship will assure that 
the future of New Hope Church 
will be even brighter.  Thank you 
for your love and care.  You will 
always have a special place in my 
heart.    
 Grace and Peace, Ray   

Director of Music 
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Fellowship Luncheon honoring Ray Mims following worship on November 4th 

We would like to celebrate Rayôs time with us with a Chili Cook-off at lunch.  Is 
your chili gentle as a lamb, meek and mild, spunky as a puppy, or as hot as the devil on 
your heels?  To find out bring your best pot of chili.  Judging will be by the chili-eaters.   
Disclaimer: ***Church not responsible for hot lips or boiling bellies.*** 

If chili is not your thing we will also need salads, bread, corn bread,  
toppings, and of course desserts, or whatever else you would care to bring. 

Pastorôs Ponderings 

Please consider what gift you might make as a parting gift to Ray   
Checks (memo: Love Offering Ray Mims) may be placed in the offering plate, given to our church secretary, 
Kat Cheek, or to any of the Personnel Committee members: Boyd Switzer, Claire Capps, Chris Nutter, Larry 

Lamb, or Randy Sellers.  The gift will be presented at the Fellowship Luncheon on November 4th. 



Photo 

Caution:  Grown-ups at work!! 

Worship at Camp New Hope 
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